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Parks and Cemetery Committee 

Meeting Notes 

April 23, 2017   6:45p 

 

Present for all or portions of the meeting were the following:  Committee chairwoman Aimee May and committee 

members Rob Maurer and alternate Dan Lanzer; Council members John Zucal, Cheryl Ramos and Dean Holland; Council 

President Sam Hitchcock, Clerk of Council Julie Courtright, Mayor Joel Day; Service Director Ron McAbier; Auditor Beth 

Gundy; Treasurer Tom Gerber; Safety Director Greg Popham; Erin Beague 

*There was a meeting called on April 9th, 2018 but Ms. Beague was unable to attend.  The meeting was re-scheduled for 

April 23, 2018. 

 

Discussion:  NatureWorks Grant 

 

Ms. Erin Beague presented information regarding the NatureWorks Grant available through ODNR.  The total funds 

available for Tuscarawas County are $46,587.  The grant is 75% reimbursable and the local share is 25%.  The grant is 

available for the acquisition of land for recreational purposes, picnic and support facilities, outdoor game courts, winter 

sports facilities, recreation trails and support facilities and public recreation centers.  The application is due on June 2, 

2018. 

Mr. Maurer made a motion to add Resolution 12-2018 to the April 23rd agenda during the council meeting and to pass 

on the second reading which would be May 14th so that Ms. Beague would have enough time to submit the application.  

Motion was seconded my Ms. Lanzer. 

With no further business to be discussed by the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 6:51pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Aimee May 

Chairwoman 


